UMPS MEETING MINUTES
March 7, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Cherie Stein.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report for both January and February.  
The activity for January was for sale of cookbooks and transactions for the New Orleans trip.  Craft Fair money was moved as follows: $3500 to the awards account (to cover WSMA medals, senior awards and other awards expenses) and the balance was transferred to the general fund.  Cookie Walk proceeds were also transferred to the general fund.

Activity for February included Jazz Cabaret reimbursements, student account activity, and travel payments.  There is a deficit in the trip fund at this time but some checks have been received from students that have not yet been deposited.


There was a motion by Keith Christensen to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Connie Fryjoff and the motion passed.
Minutes


Minutes from the January meeting were presented for review (the February meeting had been cancelled due to weather).  A motion was made by Keith Christensen and was seconded by Connie Fryjoff to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht reported on a very successful WSMA.  Of the 65 choral events for Forest Park Middle School and Franklin High School, 17 will be going to state (5 from FPMS).  They are now preparing music for the spring concert.


Mrs. Umhoefer reported that approximately 80 band events are going to state, and will be performed by about 100 students.  
Pit rehearsals are ongoing for the spring musical.


The Jazz Cabaret was a great event and everyone had a wonderful time.


There will be a meeting for the New Orleans trip on Tuesday, March 26th at 7pm. The bus sign up sheets have been posted.  During the trip the students will participate in a clinic at Loyola University and perform at Jackson Square.  

Music letter point sheets have been passed out to students.


The UW Madison Varsity Band Concert will be on Friday, April 19th.  This is the event we were invited to attend in lieu of the UW Band Day.  First priority for the event will go to the students that had signed up to go to UW Band Day.  Students will only have to pay a $10 bus fee.


Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

Old Business


WSMA: of the approximately 230 events performed, 132 earned a 1 or 1*.


Jazz Cabaret: 370 people attended (the most ever).  There were 190 performers.  There were 162 paid meals and 93 free meals (for performers).  It was discussed that we might consider decreasing the quantity of food purchased next year.  The cabaret earned a $3200 profit, which is an increase of about $98 over last year.  Next year’s Jazz Cabaret is scheduled for February 8, 2014.

New Business:

Construction News:  The cafeteria entrance will be impacted by the construction taking place after this school year.  It will impact both the Craft Fair and Jazz Cabaret for next year.  The Craft Fair will be moved to Forest Park Middle School and the Jazz Cabaret will be moved to the gym.


Concessions:  Discussion took place as to the benefit of doing concessions at sporting events.  We only made $30 for the wrestling concessions night and $98.70 from the volleyball concessions earlier in the school year.  While each time we do an event helps us move up the ladder to the more profitable events, it doesn’t really generate much in funds for the amount of work.  Need more volunteers and to try and get more students to help (remind them they could earn National Honor Society points).  It was decided to try for another year, sign up for two dates and to try and get an event that the Pep Band performs at so that parents might already be invested in having to bring their students for Pep Band.


Cousins Sub Day/Fundraiser:  Cherie Stein will be contacting the Cousins Sub on 76th & Rawson to select a date for a music department fundraiser.  We will earn 10% of all sales for the day and would be allowed to have a table or booth in the store to promote ourselves.  The proceeds will go to UMPS.


Culver’s Night:  The band’s Culver’s Night had been double-booked and hasn’t yet been rescheduled.  Mrs. Umhoefer said she might try to get the date for after the spring Jazz Concert.


Next meeting:  It was mentioned that our next meeting that is scheduled for April 11th is the opening night for the Spring Musical.  It was discussed and moved to change the meeting to April 18th.  This meeting will include officer nominations for next year.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich
Co-Secretary

